
 
 

 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Jennifer Pounds, CCP Chair  
Date:  February 17, 2022 
Subject: Mid Year Report 
 
 
I began the new year by sending an email to the CCP.  I have kept the CCP informed all of 
requested information from the NADE President, Marjorie Garcia. As Chair of the CCP, I have 
kept the Presidents list up to date I have been available for Chapter Presidents, providing ideas 
for fundraisers and possible Membership Drive Incentives. I had a Teams Meeting for all CCP to 
meet each other and discuss ideas on how to navigate NADE in the world of teleworking.  I have 
participated in all NADE meetings as requested. As CCP Chair, I am available for questions 
from Chapters as needed.  I will also work with the planning committee for the National 
Conference to plan the CCP meeting.  
 


